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	Colorado Department of Education EDAC Committee

November 3rd 2017
8:30 AM – 12:00 PM

Colorado Department of Education
201 East Colfax Ave
Denver, CO 80203

	

	Meeting called by:
	Educational Data Advisory Committee

	Type of meeting:
	Scheduled Data Review Meeting

	Facilitator:
	Jan Rose Petro

	Note taker:
	Dennis St. Hilaire

	Timekeeper:
	Dennis St. Hilaire

	

	Attendees:
	David Schneiderman

John McKay
Tammy Johnson
Lisa Humberd
Rick Tanski
Natalie Morin
Dennis St. Hilaire
Janet Dinnen
Nikki Johnson
Jan Petro
Ruth Grindeland


	

	
	Agenda topics

	General Business
· October EDAC Minutes – Approved

· Data Pipeline Advisory Committee – Cognos reports and notifications have been an issue with data pipeline users lately.  Also, districts are asking for/needing the foster care information earlier so they can put together their submissions.

· Grant Award Notification Discussion – David Schneiderman has been notified that grants need to have a notification notice for grants that are 28 pages long. David wants to vet this through EDAC.  Asking if there are good contracts at the districts.  John McKay volunteered to have his district look at it.  The Comptroller requirement of signatures were a concern, David said that signatures from the district was not an option in the notification and it would only need David’s signature for the distribution of the grants.  
· PI-101 2016-17 Colorado Homeless Education Data Collection – Aligned the language with the new ESSA.  This collection will not need to come back to EDAC, per Jan.

· Definition of a Collection – What is a collection questions that arose from a review last month necessitates EDAC to define what a collection is and place within the committee bylaws.
· EDAC Annual Report – No plan for moving this forward as of November 2017.  Jan is working on how this will be presented to the State Board of Education.
· GASB:  Note: Disclosure Re-examination Survey of Financial Statement Preparers.  This is a federal request and it is a requirement from the district to the feds and bypasses CDE.
Update Approval
· ESL-405A CO Services for Children and Youth Combined Vision and Hearing Loss – Approved
· ESL-116 Medicaid School Health Annual Report - Approved
State Board Rules
· 1CCR 301-97 Rules for the Administration of the School Health Professional Grant Program – No Concerns
· 1 CCR 301-74 Rules for the Administration of the School Counselor Corps Grant Program – No Concerns
· 2017-18 Regulatory Agendas for the State Board of Education – Discussed upcoming rule agenda items and ones that may impact data.  Keep a copy of this in our notes for each EDAC meeting.  
Discussion

· EDAC meeting updates: Changes to the 2017-18 EDAC meeting calendar, add date of April 13th solely for Data Burden Survey work and change the May meeting from May 4th to May 11th. 

· Discussion on the EDAC Data Burden Survey.  EDAC made a communications plan for getting out the word on this survey. Examples, Town Hall, Colorado League of Charter Schools, CALET, CASE, CASB, SCOOP, BOCES Association, Chalkbeat, NPR.  This will be disseminated early next week.
· Legislative Process Discussion – Josh Abram discussed the process in which a bill becomes law in the Colorado State Legislature.  The discussion was a high level overview letting EDAC members know how a bill is passed and the best way for EDAC to add their voice to legislation when there is a data burden.  It takes 33 Representatives, 18 Senators and 1 Governor to pass a bill.  Fiscal notes are required by law to make reasonable assumptions about how much money it will take to implement the proposed legislation.  Most of the real work happens in the committees.  If you see an education bill in the Veterans and Military Affairs committee the bill is dead.  This committee is used to kill off unwanted bills in the legislature.  Josh indicated that the best way for EDAC to add their voice was to sign up and give testimony to a bill.  Bills are not released in advance for confidentiality reasons.  Only discuss it once it becomes public.  EDAC must justify logically with data why they support or are against a bill.  EDAC should work with Jennifer Mello and the chairs of the education committees to present EDACs recommendations.  
· Audit Presentation/Discussion – Aaron Oberg presented to EDAC about the audit process.  There are three areas of the audit Aaron discussed, At-Risk, Transportation and Pupil Count.  The first process is At-Risk and this is changing.  There will be a direct certification on At-Risk students.  The second process is Transportation with an eye on safety.  The third process is Pupil Count where they look at the Calendars and the Student October collection making sure that students are meeting minimum standards. The audit will happen more often with districts and most districts will have an audit every year.  A yearly audit is the goal in which CDE audit unit is striving for.  Some of the districts had concerns about the Audit Documentation for October Count and how it changes from year to year.  The districts asked if there could be a way to highlight changes in the October Count Audit Resource Guide.  Every year the districts do not know what changes have taken place and sometimes are unprepared because of small changes that may have big impacts on their data.  One complaint was how many pages the October Count Audit Resource Guide was and the short time in which they are given at the beginning of the school year to make sure that their data systems are reporting the correct information to CDE.  Aaron mentioned he’d be open to a School Finance subcommittee of LEAs to make changes to audit documentation.  This would take pressure off the auditors to make all decisions.


	30 Minutes
	PSS-101 Individual Career Academic Plan (ICAP) Efforts and Support
	Paul Gumina

	Overview:  According to state board rule, each district is required to develop a District Implementation Plan for Individualized Career and Academic Plan (ICAP). The first, original, collection was September 30, 2010.  The second survey was Oct-Nov 2015.

Feedback from districts on this process has indicated that continuous guidance from the state is needed in order to successfully create and implement the district plans.  In an effort to address the need expressed by districts, CDE staff will conduct brief one-on-one conversations with district ICAP coordinators to identify processes for district implementation planning; understand the opportunities and challenges and; collect feedback on necessary supports and tools.  Since the second collection of this information, CDE has started working with regional ICAP Facilitators to streamline the ICAP process, has hosted four regional ICAP Symposiums, continuously updates promising practices on the CDE ICAP website, and, most recently, has worked with five state agencies to promote the use of ICAP as a foundation tool for Career pathways and Graduation Guidelines (TalentFOUND Sector Summit, October 15-17, 2017 and Graduation Guidelines Summit, October 30, 2017).  The State Board of Education also recognizes ICAP Award winners each January. 

Feedback on these specific events and tools is part of the conversation and is the reason for some minor changes to the interview questions.  

	Discussion:  EDAC made a recommendation break out acronyms in the document.  Members noted that this was an easy collection to complete.

	Conclusion: Approved

	30 Minutes
	Parent Notification Letter
	Lisa Medler

	Discussion: Lisa Medler indicated that she thought that there was some level of miscommunication with the Parent Notification Letter.  She apologized to EDAC and wanted to clear the air with the committee about what the letter contained.  The letter followed EDAC suggestions and monitoring was removed, thus no longer a collection.  The Academy 20 representative said that anytime the state asks for something, from a district perspective, it requires an immediate response.  CDE should keep this in mind when we request things from the districts.  There needs to be some caution on CDEs part to avoid making work for the districts when asking them for information/notifications. 

	30 Minutes
	SPS-130 Teaching and Learning Conditions in Colorado Survey
	Lisa Medler

	Overview: his survey is required by state law (CRS 22-2-503):  …the department shall administer a biennial teaching and learning conditions survey…to all preschool, elementary, and secondary teachers in public schools of the state.”  It has been offered every other year (including 2009, 2011, 2013, 2015).  CDE took a hiatus in 2017 to re-envision the survey as a new survey administrator (Cambridge Research) was hired and the previous survey (TELL Colorado) was taking too long to complete for participants.  With CDE as the coordinator, partner organizations (e.g., CEA, CASE, CASB, and League of Charter Schools) and volunteer districts have worked with APA to construct a new instrument.  The new instrument is based upon the previous TELL constructs (e.g., school leadership, teacher leadership, family and community support, time) and a more recent literature search.  The new items have been revised and pared down considerably.  Field testing with draft instruments was conducted over the summer.

	Discussion: This survey is the updated version of the TELL survey using a new instrument to conduct the collection.  Under a new contract the old name of TELL had to be changed due to contractual agreements.  The wording is different but the key ideas are the same.  There needs to be 5 responses per building or the data will not be released.  Jan had some small edits.  One district noted that a child moving out of state needs to be added as a choice in the survey.  It was asked how different the collection was from past years.  Lisa indicated that CDE may not be able to do longitudinal analysis due to the differences between the old and new surveys, she pointed out the time to respond would be considerably reduced from 30 to 15 minutes.

	Conclusions:  Approved

	30 Minutes
	CGA-178 USA National School Lunch Program Equipment Assistance Grant
	Anna Young

	Overview: This grant will competitively award U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Food and Nutrition Service Equipment Assistance Grants to eligible School Food Authorities (SFAs) participating in the National School Lunch Program (NSLP). These funds will allow SFAs to purchase equipment to: serve healthier meals that meet the updated meal patterns with emphasis on more fruits and vegetables in school meals; improve food safety; and expand access and participation in the NSLP or School Breakfast Program (SBP).  

	Discussion: Survey is fairly quick and easy. Will be automated going forward.  Districts commented that they could order items cheaper but needed to spend more because of minimum purchase amounts in the grant.  This collection is now automated.

	Conclusions: Approved

	30 Minutes
	CGA-206 Pathways in Technology Early College high Schools (P-TECH)
	Kim Burnham

	Overview: In 2015, Governor Hickenlooper signed the Pathways in Technology Early College High Schools (P-TECH) bill into law (HB 15-1270). P-TECH is intended to create a public-private partnership to prepare thousands of Colorado students for high-skill jobs of the future.

	Discussion: EDAC had a concern with the definition of a school since the statute changed for P-Tech to a program.  Since programs can now be designated as P-TECH there was a concern about how schools would qualify.  CSI would like to add individual charter schools to the list of eligible entities instead of their authorizors.  Jan had some small edits

	Conclusions:  Approved

	30 Minutes
	CGA-235 ESSA Application for School Improvement (EASI) Update 
	Kim Burnham

	Discussion:  The collection was reviewed by Email in October.  EDAC did not review this again at this meeting but wanted to know if there were any ESSA changes that would cause changes in the collection.  Kim Burnham noted that there were no changes from our email approval.  Mainly fixing bugs and clean up visuals.  EDAC asked about FAQ to be added and supports about eligibility.  December 6th is the final due date this collection.  

	30 Minutes
	EDAC-101 EDAC Data Burden Survey
	Dennis St. Hilaire

	Overview:  Educational data is imperative to increase and support student learning and success.  Data is a valuable asset to the mission of education.  Recognizing the significance of data, the 2015-16 annual report of the Education Data Advisory Committee (EDAC) made a legislative recommendation to carefully weigh the benefit/value of new data reporting requirements, in addition to data burden, to local education agencies (LEAs) as well as to the state.  A collection in which districts spend an inordinate amount of time and receive little to no useful information in return is strongly discouraged.  Additionally, local resources are tighter than ever due to the continuing budgetary stabilization factor.   Data collection efforts are pulling precious resources away from classroom instruction.  Monies spent on collection and reporting detract from students.  

	Discussion: EDAC took one last look at the final survey prior to it going out to LEA’s next week.  One concern was to improve visual aspect for responders.

	Conclusion:  Approved


�





�








